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The Carlton & Faceby and Bilsdale CE Federation Newsletter 

Friday 23rd June 2023 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

It’s been another jam-packed week across the federation.  Today saw the return of the ever-popular Dave 
from Skip2B Fit who ran sessions for all classes across school—the children had a great time and learnt about 
the importance of exercise for our physical and mental health. 

It was Carlton’s turn for the Microbit Workshop this week—the children had a fantastic time (after some initial 
technical issues!) and did some excellent programming.  This supports the children’s learning in computing as 
well as being very fun! 

As a reminder, next Monday is the final 
swimming session of the term. 

With best wishes for a peaceful weekend, 

Mr. M. Scott  Executive Headteacher  

Notes 

DIY SOS! 

We’re looking for any potential ‘Handy 
Andy’ parents to help us with a project at 
Bilsdale—we’d like to reconfigure the en-
trance area and remove the wall mounted 
bookshelves.  If you think you’d be able 
to help us please contact Mrs Martin in 
the school office.  We can pay you in tea 
and biscuits! 

 

Collective Worship 

Our value for this half term is Respect. 

Here are some Bible stories about re-
spect that you might like to share with 
your child—https://
www.gominno.com/parents/3-bible-
stories-to-teach-your-kids-about-

Safeguarding 

The Designated Safeguarding Lead for the federation is Matthew 
Scott.  The Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead for Bilsdale is 
Rachel Grundmann and for Carlton is Diane Jeffries.  The Safe-
guarding Lead Governor is John Ford. 

If you have concerns about the safety of a child please speak to 
one of the staff named above. If you have concerns outside of 
school hours, please follow this link to the North Yorkshire Safe-
guarding Children Partnership website. 

Awards 

Well done to the following children: 

 

Stars of the Week— Elma, Aoife, Eliza, Devon, 
Chay, Isla, Jake, Arty, Felicity, Anna, Charlie R 

Kindness Award— All of Class 1, Ollie, Bonnie, Carl-
ton Y5 girls, Ernie 

Handwriting Award— Rory, Dylan, Lluna 

TTRS Weekly Winners 

Bilsdale 

1st—Anna, 2nd—Joey, 3rd—Scott 

Carlton KS1 

1st—Eliza, 2nd—Hugo, 3rd—John 

Carlton KS2 (Y3/4) 

1st—Harry H, 2nd—Jack, 3rd—
Bonnie 

Carlton KS2 (Y5/6) 

1st—Alice, 2nd—Henry J, 3rd—
Verity 

Attendance—our whole school target is 96%.  This week’s fig-
ures are:  Carlton—94.9%   Bilsdale—95.5% 

Carlton’s attendance is dropping slightly, please try 
and help us reach our target! 

Change of 
Rock Status 

Anna—Rock 
Legend 

Jack and Isla—
Breakthrough 
Artist 

https://www.safeguardingchildren.co.uk/worried-about-a-child


When? What? Who? Notes 

Tuesday 27th 
June 

Reception ‘New Starter’ parent infor-
mation event—4pm 

Reception (Sept 23) 
parents 

Letter sent 

Wednesday 28th 
June 

SEND Coffee Morning @ Kirkby and Great 
Broughton School 

All Info. contained in 
newsletter 

Friday 30th June Pop up library All Books will be changed 
today 

Thursday 6th 
July 

End of Year Performance at Chop Gate 
Village Hall 

All More info. to follow 

Friday 7th July Quidditch sports event @ Carlton All PE kit needed 

Mon 10th-Wed 
12th July 

Kings Academy Y6 Transition Y6 n/a 

Tuesday 11th 
July 

Y5/6 cricket event @ Stokesley School Y5/6 team More info. to follow 

Wed 12th-Fri 
14th July 

Stokesley Y6 Transition Y6 n/a 

Thursday 13th 
July 

New Pre-school children ‘stay and play’ New Pre-school chil-
dren 

More info. to follow 

Friday 14th July Y1 and Y2 visit to St Botolph’s Church, 
Carlton 

All Y1 and Y2 More info. to follow 

Monday 17th 
July 

End of Year Reports sent home All n/a 

Wednesday 19th 
July 

Little Owls ‘Graduation’ celebration Pre-school leavers More info. to follow 

Thursday 20th 
July 

Carlton Y6 Leavers Service—10am Y6 More info. to follow 

Thursday 20th 
July 

Bilsdale Y6 Leavers Service—2pm Y6 More info. to follow 

Friday 21st July School closes for summer All n/a 

Tuesday 22nd 
August 

Sports Camp (childcare) at Carlton All Flyer included with 
newsletter 

Monday 4th Sep-
tember 

Staff training day n/a n/a 

Tuesday 5th Sep-
tember 

School reopens for pupils All n/a 

Diary Dates 

Upcycling Competition 

One of our fabulous Year 1 children created this amazing 
entry for the ‘Upcycling Competition’ which closed today.  
We think it’s brilliant! 



News from the Classes 

Bilsdale 

Bilsdale have enjoyed geography and science this week. KS1 found out about the ways in which the environment 
is being damaged and the problems this damage will cause for people in the future thinking of ideas about how 
the environment can be protected. KS2 explored the question ‘How are climate change and extreme weather af-
fecting people's lives around the world?’ They also looked at world trade - they discovered that Ecuador exports a 
vast number of bananas due to the tropical climate and fertile soils enabling bananas to be grown all year.  They 
found out that 90% of toys are made in China and that Germany exports a vast number of cars due to its long his-
tory of car manufacturing and reputation. In science, KS1 continued to complete their exercise challenge and 
joined KS2 to measure heart rates and find their pulse in one of five different places. KS2 completed the enquiry 
explored by Carlton last week. "Children with lower resting heart rates can sprint faster than those with higher 
resting heart rates." They came up with lots of predictions and good discussion work. Finally, everyone has had 
great fun playing cricket on the field at break times.   

Carlton Class 1 

Class 1 have had a very exciting week this week! We have had our first 
school trip to the Church at Carlton, St Botolph’s. The children were a 
credit to our school. They were respectful to the Church, the artefacts 
within it, and Father Robert who kindly showed us round. The children 
were so curious and had many questions which they were confident enough 
to ask. We have learnt so much about our local Church! Additionally, before 
heading out we had a chat about road safety. The children could tell us all 
about the Green Cross Code and we practised stopping, looking and listen-
ing as we walked along. All in all, a lovely trip out for Class 1 with lovely 
memories made. 

Carlton Class 2 

What a hot, sunny week we have had! In English, we have continued to enjoy learning 
about ‘Movers and Shakers’ by writing a non-chronological re-
port based on Neil Armstrong. We thought carefully about which 
words to use to make our writing really interesting. In Year 1 
maths we have been counting to 50. In Year 2 we have been 
using positional and directional language. We have enjoyed 
learning about living and non-living things in science. We had 
great fun spotting these in our school grounds. Year 1 loved their forest school session 
this week, while Year 2 showed great improvement at swimming. Have a great weekend!  

Carlton Class 3 

It was Carlton's turn for the Microbit workshop this week. This was a really enjoyable session with the children 
quickly learning new skills and successfully using coding to turn the Microbit into a dice randomly generating 
numbers, light sensor and motion sensor. Programming the device to see their name scroll was a particular high-
light. We've been marching along with maths this week with Y3/4 completing units on shape. They both have sta-
tistics next whilst Y5 learn how to convert units and Y6 continue with problem solving and investigations. 

KS2 across the federation 

To celebrate National Windrush Day on June 22nd, KS2 classes in both schools have been discovering the 4,000 
mile journey on HM Empire Windrush that 500 Caribbean people made in 1948. They came in answer to adverts 
placed by the British Government, offering homes, jobs and a warm welcome as they helped to rebuild a Britain 
battered by WW2. 

Leaving a bright, vibrant sun-soaked home environment, what did these brave families find to be their reality 
when beginning a new life in the UK? After our research lots of amazing, thoughtful discussions, questions and 
written pieces have demonstrated an insight and understanding of what life was actually like.  

SEND Coffee Morning—REMINDER 

Kirkby and Great Broughton Primary School are offering a SEND Coffee Morning on Wednesday 28th June 
from 9am until 10am with representatives from the following agencies: 

• PenDragon - Multisensory centre in Northallerton 

• MAIN - Autism charity based in Middlesbrough 

• Lucky's Play Barn - offer sensory hours at their soft play centre based in Stokesley 

If you’re interested in attending please email Kirkby and Great Broughton School on  admin@kirkby-in-
cleveland.n-yorks.sch.uk to let them know you’ll be attending. 



Carlton Microbit Workshop 

Skip 2B Fit 

We have all enjoyed our Skip2Bfit Challenges today in the sun with Dave- building resilience 
& determination! We have all loved our workshops and have learned how skipping teaches 
balance, timing and footwork for all sports! We look forward to welcoming Dave back for 
more challenges in the Autumn Term. A huge thank you to Dave for always encouraging the 
children to be the best that they can be.   





Events this weekend at Stokesley Town Hall 



PTFA Summer Event at Carlton—please speak to Mrs Swales or Mrs Martin for tickets 


